
RETURNING YOUR VOTE-BY-MAIL BALLOT 

Vote-by-mail (absentee) ballots must be received in the Sarasota County supervisor of 

elections office no later than 7 p.m. on election night to be counted.  

You may return your vote-by-mail ballot by mail or in person. If you return by mail, 

please mail early to avoid postal delays.  The return postage for this election is one 

Forever Stamp or $.58.  

A voter may return a vote-by-mail ballot in person to the supervisor of elections by 

placing the return mail envelope containing the marked ballot into a secure drop box 

located inside each of the three offices of the supervisor of elections (listed below) 

during normal business hours or at a designated early voting site during early voting. 

Pursuant to 101.69 Fla. Stat., for the November 2 City of Venice and Town of 

Longboat Key elections, the supervisor of elections has designated vote-by-mail 
drop box locations as follows: 
 

All Supervisor of Elections Offices (Vote-by-Mail Drop Box Return) 
 

Friday, Sept 17 – Friday, Oct 22, weekdays (M-F), 8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Sunday, Oct 24 – Monday, Nov 1, daily (including weekends), 8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday, Nov 2 (election day), 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

 

Election office locations: 
R.L. Anderson Bldg., 4000 Tamiami Trl S., Venice 34293 

Terrace Bldg., 2001 Adams Lane, Sarasota 34237 

Biscayne Plaza, 13640 Tamiami Trl, North Port 34287 

 
Drop boxes will also be available during early voting for the Nov. 2 City of 

Venice General Election at the supervisor of elections office in Venice as follows: 
 

Monday, October 25 – Saturday, October 30 
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. daily. 

 
There will be no early voting for the Nov. 2 Town of Longboat Key election. 

 
 

Questions?  Call 941.861.8618 or visit SarsaotaVotes.gov 

 


